
PRE-MEETING CONFERENCE 

TUESDAY, JUNE 25, 2024 

5:30 P.M. 

 

 

 The Pre-Meeting Conference of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the President, 

Dr. Elizabeth A. Arthur. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

   Councilman David Acosta 

Councilman Paul F. Spinelli 

Councilman Albert Vargas 

President Dr. Elizabeth A. Arthur 

 

  Councilman Ronald J. Franceschini, Jr. was absent. 

   

 Also present were: Richard P. Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

Greg Gallo, Business Administration Staff 

Edwin Alicea, Director of Public Safety 

Sandy Forosisky, Director of Economic Development 

Maryanne Wolf, Clerk’s Office Legal Secretary 

     

 President Arthur led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, has 

been given on December 13, 2023 and June 18, 2024 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall on; 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

 

 The President asked if anyone from the public would like to comment. 

 

There being no one to be heard, the Clerk reviewed the agenda. 

The Clerk announced that Clerk’s Office Legal Secretary, Maryanne Wolf, recently successfully passed her 

state examination to earn Registered Municipal Clerk (RMC) status.  Congratulations were offered to Ms. Wolf. 

The Clerk noted that next week’s work session includes the quarterly board of health meeting, beginning at 

5;30 p.m. 

 

Councilman Vargas reminded everyone about the rededication of the Gold Star memorial in Landis Park on 

July 6 from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. 

 

Councilman Spinelli stated that planning is underway for the next downtown event, the food truck festival.  

Currently 24 trucks have booked their spot.  He also said it was nice to have Councilman Acosta back with us. 

 

President Arthur reported that she attended an Office of Emergency Management meeting this morning. The 

discussed storm planning and the voluntary water restrictions currently in place.  It was noted that the new Jake’s Park 

should be up-and-running by the end of the summer. 

 

President Arthur entertained a motion by Councilman Acosta, and seconded by Councilman Spinelli, to 

adjourn the meeting.  The Clerk called the roll: YEAS: Councilman Acosta 

      Councilman Spinelli 

Councilman Vargas 

President Arthur 

  

 

 

 

 

             

      Dr. Elizabeth A. Arthur 

President 

ATTEST:                  

                                

 

 

        

 Keith Petrosky, RMC 

                  Municipal Clerk 


